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In my original submission I raised the following issues and do not believe that these issues were
adequately addressed.

• WHO noise guidelines strongly recommend reducing night noise exposure levels produced by
aircraft during night time to below 40 db Lnight, as it states that aircraft noise above this level is
associated with adverse effects on sleep. The HSE has indicated that a significant proportion of
people, including 19,464 peopLe assessed as '’highly annoyed’ by aircraft noise and 281 people
exposed to at least a high level of noise based on the current 2025 baseline scenario, will still be
exposed to airline noise at night above the WHO recommendation of 40 Lnight. This is excessive,
unreasonable and dangerous to the heaLth of people and communities living close to the Airport.

• The proposed increase in hours and the removal of the 65 flight cap severely compromises the
residential amenity of residents living in the flight path of aircraft, especially in St Margaret’s, the
Ward and Holtystown.

• The change from a numerical cap to a noise quota system effectively gives the DAA a high level of
discretion in deciding on the number of flights and could allow a potentially unlimited number of
flights throughout the night, causing great distress to residents.

• The proposal for an additional two hours in which flights may take off or land from the north
runway is unreasonable, and allows flights to take off in the middle of the night which has a
disproportionate and unreasonable impact on residents.

Cllr John Walsh
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087-6486228

John.walsh@cllrs.fingal.ie


